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National Highways Planning Response (NHPR 21-09) 

Formal Recommendation to an Application for Planning Permission 

 

From:   Martin Fellows(Regional Director) 

Operations Directorate 

East Region 

National Highways 

 
   
To:   Uttlesford District Council   

 
CC:   

    

 

Council's Reference:  Utt/22/2634/PINS S62A/2022/0011                         
 

Location:    Land Near Pelham Substation Maggots End Road Manuden 
Hertfordshire 

Proposal: Construction and operation of a solar farm comprising ground 
mounted solar photovoltaic(PV) arrays and battery storage together with 
associated development including inverter cabins, DNO substation, customer 
switchgear, access, fencing,CCTV cameras and Landscaping  
 

Referring to the consultation on a planning application dated 10 Feb 23  referenced 
above, in the vicinity of the A120 that forms part of the Strategic Road Network, notice 
is hereby given that National Highways’ formal recommendation is that we: 
 

a) offer no objection (see reasons at Annex A); 

 

b) recommend that conditions should be attached to any planning 

permission that may be granted (see Annex A  National Highways  

recommended Planning Conditions & reasons); 

 

c) recommend that planning permission not be granted for a specified 

period (see reasons at Annex A); 

 

d) recommend that the application be refused (see reasons at Annex A) 

 

Highways Act 1980 Section 175B is not relevant to this application.1 

 

 
1 Where relevant, further information will be provided within Annex A. 
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relatively intense construction period when there is likely to be more lorries per day 

arriving and departing..  

 

 

The proposed construction will use M11 Junctions 8 and 9 . And use the A10 As such 

the traffic will be diluted over a number of routes and is unlikely to result in a severe 

impact on the SRN. 

 

  

 

With respect to the revised Environmental Statement documents as the majority of 

these are not directly related to the Strategic Road Network, therefore, National 

Highways does not have any comment on this. 

 

The glint and glare report confirms that drivers on the M11 are unlikely to be affected 

by reflected sunlight. 

 

 

 

Standing advice to the local planning authority 

 

The Climate Change Committee’s 2022 Report to Parliament notes that for the UK to 

achieve net zero carbon status by 2050, action is needed to support a modal shift 

away from car travel. The NPPF supports this position, with paragraphs 73 and 105 

prescribing that significant development should offer a genuine choice of transport 

modes, while paragraphs 104 and 110 advise that appropriate opportunities to 

promote walking, cycling and public transport should be taken up.  

 

Moreover, the build clever and build efficiently criteria as set out in clause 6.1.4 of 

PAS2080 promote the use of low carbon materials and products, innovative design 

solutions and construction methods to minimise resource consumption. 

 

These considerations should be weighed alongside any relevant Local Plan policies 

to ensure that planning decisions are in line with the necessary transition to net zero 

carbon. 

 

 

 

 




